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t'Truth is the most powerful propaganda." - J.F.C. Fuller 

White Victory in Ft. Smith 
Show Trial 

In last month's Nationalist we 
reported on the political trial of 
13 racialist defendants in Ft. 
Smith, Arkansas. To the great em
barassment of the Federal govern
ment and prosecuting attorney J. 
Michael Fitzhugh, all 13 have been 
acquited by the Ft. Smith jury on 
charges ranging from sedition to 
conspiracy to commit murder to 
transporting stolen money. Charges 
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against a fourteenth defendant for 
illegally selling firearms had been 
previously dismissed by U.S. Dis
trict Court Judge Morris Arnold. 
The judge had threatened to ca 11 a 
mistrial for the entire case sev
eral times because of "inflammatory 
language" used by the prosecutor, 
but fortunately for the defendants 
this did not occur. 

The prosecution handled the case 

BOB MILES 

strangely from the beginning. Ini
tially, it announced that it was 
going to call hundreds of wit
nesses. But this may have only been 
a ploy to confuse and extend the 
defense because only a few prosecu
tion witnesses were called, causing 
the case to finish much sooner than 
anyone expected. The prosecution 
apparently thought that the jury 
would believe James Elli son, former 
head of the Covenant, Sword and Arm 
of the Lord (CSA) and Glenn Miller, 
former leader of the White Patriot 
Party (WPP), who both claimed that 
there was a grand conspiracy to 
overthrow the Federal government 
and that Richard Butler, Bob Miles 
and Louis Beam were a 11 involved. 
Obviously, the jury believed that 
both Ellison and Miller were lying 
and that the Federal charges were 
phony and political in nature. 

PRESS NON-COVERAGE 

Considering that conspiracy to 
overthrow the Federal government by 
force is not your everday charge, 
there was what amounted to a vir
tual blackout of the case by the 
media. When the trial began there 
was a mention of it on some media 
outlets, but by no means on all. 
When the case ended in White vi c-
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tory, the reporting was very terse 
and always used the phrase "an all 
white jury" when announcing the 
acquital. In so doing the media is 
implying, or rather is admitting, 
that jury decisions in the land of 
the free and home of the brave are 
often racially biased. We would 
hope that the White jury was stand
ing up for those who would fight to 
save our Race, but we suspect that 
the political nature of the case 
and the weakness of the govern
ment's evidence had more to do with 
the acquital than racial loyalty. 

l«>RE SHOW TRIALS 

There are two other anti-White 
political show trials going on that 
deserve our attention - the Howard 
Beach trial and the Zuendel trial. 
Seven of the Howard Beach youths 
will shortly be brought to trial in 
the second round of that political 
circus. In the first round an in
ti mi dated multiracial jury found 
three kids guilty in the death of 
one of the three Black men whom 
they fought on the streets of How
ard Beach on Dec. 20, 1986. One of 
the kids, Jon Lester, was savagely 
sentenced to thirty years in prison 
to please the Black mob and Jewish 
New York press. 

NDF activists in New York have 
acquired a fact sheet put together 
by one of the attorneys of the 
youths already convicted. The sheet 
lists a stunning array of facts 
that were not brought out by the 
press and that can leave no doubt 
that this is a show trial. For 
example: 

(1) The incident began, not at New 
Park Pizza, but on a street where 
the three Black men walked in front 
of a car, and then surrounded it, 
instigating an argument with the 
passengers ( three teenage boys and 
a teenage girl.) One of the Blacks, 
Cedric Sandiford, stuck his head in 
the car window and shouted racial 
ephitets, frightening the girl who 
was in the backseat. 

(2) The prosecution based its case 
primarily on the testimony of Rob
ert Riley, one of alleged partici
pants who sought leniency. Yet, 
Riley admitted on the stand that no 
one was yelling and no one was 
chasing Michael Griffith at the 
ti ■e he ran onto the highway where 
he was hit by a car and killed. The 
other two Blacks were not in the 
vicinity when Griffith met his 
death. (An autopsy found a large 

Young Jon Lester of Howard Beach 
was savagely sentenced to 30 years. 

amount of cocaine in Griffith's 
blood.) Further, Riley testified 
that two of the Blacks pulled 
knives during the incident. Both 
Blacks initially denied this but 
changed their testimony at trial. 

(3) Cedric Sandiford, age 36, was 
an illegal alien, convicted crimi
nal and drug abuser. He lied in his 
original statement to the police 
and then changed his story to jibe 
with Riley's when he testified in 
court. The jury heard both ver
sions, yet for some reason chose to 
ignore the contradiction and accept 
Sandiford as a credible witness. 

(4) Timothy Grimes, a convicted 
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robber and self-admitted abuser of 
cocaine, also altered his testimony 
in court and admitted that he drew 
a knife and advanced first toward 
the boys. Grimes outbursts where he 
shouted obscenties to the entire 
courtroom and his equally vile 
physical gestures should have con
vinced the jury that this was a 
most violent person - but apparent
ly it didn't. 

(5) The conduct of Judge Thomas 
Demakos durin"g the trial was ob
viously biased. For example, he 
arbitrarily changed the law regard
ing peremptory challenges, he al
tered the reading of the charges to 
the jury, he questioned defense 
witnesses as if he were a prosecut
ing counsel, and he refused to 
declare a mistrial when it was 
discovered that the jury forewoman 
was taking notes and was attempting 
to sell her story to the mass med
ia. Oemakos even offered the jury 
evidence during its deliberations 
that the jury did not request! His 
outrageous sentences made his bias 
clear to one and all. 

(6) Angry Black spectators were 
bused in daily and stacked the 
courtroom demanding retribution. 
They threatened the city with riots 
if a guilty verdict were not handed 
down. Judge Demakos allowed this 
circus to go on in his courtroom 
everyday, even though the effect 
could only be to intimidate the 
jury. 
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Because of these abuses it is like-
1 y that the defendants can win on 
appeal if they can gather the fi
nancial resources to take the case 
further. The case will no doubt 
financially break their families -
such is justice in America. 

We urge you to support the 
Howard Beach Appeal Fund, P.O. Box 
335, Station B, Howard Beach, New 
York 11414. 

ZUENDEL TRIAL PROGRESSES 

On January 18, 1988 the retrial 
of Ernst Zuendel began in Toronto, 
Canada. Zuendel is on trial for 
publishing a pamphlet called Did 
Six Million Really Die which ques
tions the Holocaust. At the insis
tence of the Jews, he is being 
tried under a 1 i ttl e used 19th 
century criminal statute which for
bids the publishing of "false news" 
that may cause harm to the general 
welfare. An appeals court overturn
ed Zuendel's conviction in the 
first tri a 1 on procedura 1 grounds 
because it was so obviously a kan
garoo court marked by astonishing 
judicial irregularities. 

In Zuendel 's first tri a 1 the 
Jews sought as much publicity as 
possible believing that the prose
cution would make short work of 

The National Deaocratic Front 
is expanding rapidly and desper
ately needs llOre co■puter equip
•ent and software for both ad
ministrative purposes and desk
top publishing. Our goal is to 
raise $5000 and this appea 1 wi 11 
continue to run until we receive 
the necessary contributions. This 
is an opportunity for those of 
you who cannot be active to 
sacrifice for the Move■ent. We 
know you wi 11 not 1 et us down. 

Zuendel, but the strategy backfired 
as night after night the Canadian 
TV networks had to report startling 
facts and admissions that under
mined the Holocaust tale. This time 
around, Jewish organizatfons have 
asked the media to give the retrial 
as 1 i tt 1 e coverage as poss i b 1 e and 
the media masters have complied. 

JUDICIAL NOTICE 

The retri a 1 opened with a stun
ning blow to the Zuendel defense 
team when the judge, Ron Thomas, 
took judicial notice of the Holo
caust, i.e. he found it to be a 
historical fact that need not be 
proved. Nevertheless, the prosecut
ing attorney put historians on the 
stand to prove that there was a 
Nazi policy to exterminate Jews and 
that this was done in "death camps" 
equipped with gas chambers. This 
time the prosecution did not put on 
Jewish "eye-witness" testimony be
cause in the first trial all of the 
eye-witnesses were discredited on 
cross-examination, and some even 
admitted on the stand that their 
testimony could not be true or was 
not true. Nor could the prosecutor, 
John Pearson, get the top Jewish 
Holocaust historian, Dr. Raul Hil
berg, to testify as he admitted 
that he feared defense attorney 
Doug Christie's cross-examination. 
Christie poked so many holes in 

Technology 

Fund 

Appeal 

Please give as Much as you can 
each month. 

Enclosed is ■y check for the 
Technology Fund in the aa>unt of: 

()$10 ()$20 ()$50 ()$100 ()Other 

Make checks payable to the 
National De■ocratic Front and 
send to NDF. P.O. Box 915. 
Washington Grove. MD 20880. 
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Hi 1 berg's testimony in the first 
trial that the sharp-tongued aca
demic was thoroughly shaken by the 
experienc~ So instead, D~ Hilberg 
suggested that the prosecution use 
another his tori an, Dr. Christopher 
Browning. Browning had no idea what 
awaited him. 

BROWNING DISCREDITED 

On cross-examination Christie 
got Browning to admit that he had a 
$3O,ODO contract with Yad Vashem, 
the Israeli Holocaust museum, to 
write a book for it and that he was 
being paid $150.00 per hour for 
testifying in the Zuendel case. 
Christie further got Browning to 
admit: 1) that he cou 1 d produce no 
documentary evidence to support the 
Holocaust thesis - no order, no 
plan, no budget, no patent or blue
print for a gas chamber, 2) that 
Buchenwa 1 d, Dachau, Bergen-Bel sen 
and all the other concentration 
camps in Germany were not extermi
nation camps even though thousands 
of Jews testifed after the war that 
they were, and even though the 
German commandants of these camps 
were executed by the Nuremburg 
tribunals for operating death camps 
on the basis of that Jewish testi
mony (the Holocausters now claim 
that only the concentration camps 
in Poland were death camps), and 3) 
that Browning had never seen a gas 
chamber. Such admissions stunned 
both press and public in the first 
trial which is why the Jews have 
forced a blackout in the retrial. 
They are afraid that people will 
begin the obvious analysis: if 
there is no evidence of the Ho 1 o
caust other than Jewish testimony, 
and if even the Holocaust histor
ians admit that Jewish testimony on 
Dachau, Buchenwa 1 d, etc. was per
jured, then why should we believe 
the Jews about Auschwitz, Treblin
ka, Sobibor and Belzec? 

RED CROSS COVER-UP 

The prosecution also got Charles 
Bieterman, Director of the Interna
tional Tracing Service based in 
Aro 1 sen, West Germany, to testify 
on its behalf. The ITS is now under 
the control of the Red Cross and is 
responsible for collecting docu-

See Page 4 
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ments to determine which Jews qual
ify for reparation payments from 
West Germany because they were 
interned in a Nazi concentration 
camp. On cross-examination Bieter
man was forced to admit that a 11 of 
the quotes from a 1948 Red Cross 
report which were cited in Did Six 
Million Really Die were accurate. 
After much effort at eluding the 
question, Bieterman also admitted 
that a 1978 document put out by 
Bieterman's International Tracing 
Service placed registered deaths at 
all concentration camps at a total 
of ju.st 373,468. Bieterman would 
have us believe that there were 
millipns of unregistered deaths, 
but he admitted that the ITS has 
refused to open its files to re
searchers and historians since 1978 
when it realized that revisionist 
historian Robert Faurisson was 
doing research at Arolsen. Why all 
the secrecy more than 40 years 
after the event? 

THE DEFENSE MAKES ITS CASE 

The first witness for the de
fense was Ditl ieb Felderer, a Jew-

ish revisionist historian from Swe
den, who tesified that he made 30 
trips to Poland to examine the so
cal led extermination camps and what 
he found convinced him that the 
Holocaust was a historical lie. For 
example, he found that the "gas 
chamber" at Auschwitz was con
structed by Communist authorities 
after the war and that it was a 
fake with no connecting flue to the 
outside. For his research Felderer 
spent three weeks in prison in 
Poland and ten months in prison in 
Sweden. The Crown was unable to 
discredit Felderer's testimony. 

Next came Bradley Smith, 58, 
author of Cofessions of a Holocaust 
Revisionist. Smith is a liberal 
married to a non-White who ex
plained why he came to disbelieve 
the Holocaust tale. His genial 
personality apparently made a very 
good impression. 

Thies Christoffersen, a Wehr
macht officer stationed at Ausch
witz throughout 1944, testified 
that he knew the camp well and that 
it was an industrial site that 
produced synthetic rubber and other 
chemicals and was not an extermina
tion facility. Christoffersen spent 
a year in jail for "defamation of 
the state" when he first published 
his pamphlet The Auschwitz Myth in 
West Germany. He finds it ironic 
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that under the Third Reich, after 
he made a joke about Hitler, his 
commander put him in jail for only 
three days. 

Next for the defense was histor
ian Mark Weber. He testified for 
five days, reviewing with Doug 
Christie each paragraph of Did Six 
Million Really Die. He concluded 
that on the basis of his extensive 
research that the pamphlet is sound 
even though there are some errors 
in it. In this way Christie was 
able to get the jury to read, or 
rather to hear read, the entire 
pamphlet which is exceptionally 
we 11 written and compe 11 i ng. The 
pamphlet was written by Richard 
Verral under the pseudonym Richard 
Harwood when Verral was a leader in 
Britain's National Front. 

THE COMING VICTORY 

The Zuendel trial is now in 
recess but will likely continue to 
the end of May when the defense's 
main witness, Dr. Robert Faurisson 
will testify. Faurisson has been 
invaluable to Doug Christie, espe
cially in preparing cross-examina
tion questions. The jury has al
ready been softened-up and Fauris
son's precise testimony and obvious 

See Page 5 
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SHORT BURSTS 
execution of every Jew - man, woman 
and child - in that section of the 
city. For Shultz and his capitalist 
and communist comrades, massacres 
are crimes only when they are com
mitted by Nazis. 

Le Pen Surprises 

Shortly before France's Presi
dential election in April, Jean
Marie Le Pen spoke to a rally of 
20,000 supporters of his National 
Front in Marseilles' main soccer 
stadium saying, "When I am presi
dent, foreigners won't demand any
thing." At that point, the politi
cal polls said that Le Pen was 
supported by 10% of the people, but 
in the first round of the Presiden
tial elections the next week close 
to 15% of the electorate voted for 
the leader of the National Front. 
The "experts" in France were stun
ned. At present it is not clear 
whether Le Pen is a genuine racial 
nationalist or a conservative sell
out in the making (ala George Wal
l ace), but what is clear is that 
the French are growing more radical 
and more nationalistic and that is 
most encouraging. 

Shultz Avoids the Real Holocaust 

At the end of April, Secretary 

of State George Shultz visited the 
Soviet Union. When he went to the 
Ukraine he did not mention the 
Harvest of Death in which the So
viets intentionally starved to 
death mill ions of Ukrainian pea
sants, he did not mention the ex
termination of the kulaks or the 
mass executions of Stalin's ene
mies, he did not mention the show 
trials of the 1930's or the mass 
deportations that caused the 
deaths of mill ions in the 1940's, 
and he did not mention the Katyn 
massacre in which Communist commis
sars butchered thousands of Polish 
officers captured in the invasion 
of that country in 1939. No, in
stead Shultz decided to go to Babi 
Var to pay homage to the several 
thousand Jews who were executed by 
the Germans for supporting a parti
san movement in Kiev. The Jewish 
partisans murdered German soldiers 
on their way to the front. After a 
killing they would flee into the 
Jewish section of the city where 
they were given safe haven, sup
plies and support. The Germans 
ended the problem with the mass 

Zuendel 
From Page 4 

sincerity should clinch a victory 
for the defense, despite the 
judge's judicial notice, as the 
jury must believe that Zuendel knew 
what he published was a lie in 
order to convict. Ernst Zuendel 
will also testify with force and 
honesty as to his real beliefs. 
Zuendel has done an excel lent job 
as a leader in organizing and di
recting an extraordinary team of 
very strong and brilliant personal
ities. 

The System is now learn·ing that 
show trials can backfire. If the 
Zuendel jury does acquit, the ef
fect will be even more beneficial 
for White Nationalism than even the 
Ft. Smith acquital. GG 

NEW AMERICA -The Radical Voice of American Nationalism 
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No.3 Winter 1988 $2.00 

Doomed Empires 

"'"""'♦"''"' 
THE NATIONAL DEMOCRATIC FRONT 

New America is the ideological and historical journal of the 
National Democratic Front. It exposes the half-truths, historical 
lies and hypocrisies upon which the present plutocratic System is 
based, and it reveals and explains the eternal principles of 
nationalism that guide the NDF. Our wisdom is drawn from an his
torical analysis that follows truth wherever it may lead. History 
is the foundation of political wisdom and is the training ground 
of the true political leader. That is why we lead New America No.3 
with the editorial entitled "Masters of History" and follow with 
these articles: 

- On Nationalism Part III: Dyna111ic Order - Outlines the form of 
government America will have when the NDF comes to power. 

- A Tale of Doomed E111pires - Draws lessons from the Spanish 
conquest of Mexico and Peru. 

The Forgotten White Slaves - How Whites were brought to America 
in chains to provide cheap labor for the rich. 

- Hy Debt to Robert Ardrey by Gary Gallo - The wisdom revealed by 
a great student of science and behavior. 

- The Code of National Revolutionary Conduct 

To order your copy of New America No.3 send $2.00 to: The Nation
alist, P.O. Box 915, Washington Grove, HD 20880. 
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Black Musliills Attack Drug Markets 

Mayfair Mansions, a run-down 
apartment project in a Black sec
ti on of Washington D.C., became a 
notorious open-air drug market more 
than two years ag~ Until recently 
parents were afraid to let their 
kids play outside and even the 
police avoided the area. But in 
April, Louis Farrakhan's Nation of 
Islam offered help to the manage
ment of the project and Mayfair 
Mansions accepted. 

The Black Muslims began to pa
trol the project, unarmed but in 
large groups, harassing drug deal
ers and drug buyers. The first day 
they disarmed and beat a man with a 
shotgun who attempted to intimidate 
them, and then they beat up a WRC
TV Channel 4 newsman who tried to 
film the beating. All in all it was 
a very good day even though the 
Nation of Islam did have to apolo
gize for beating the newsman. The 
drug dealers immediately left the 
project to trade next door in Para
dise Manor, but they threatened to 
kill Black Muslims if they did not 
leave Mayfair Mansions. The threats 
brought out the police in force and 
so far there have been no assassi -
nations. 

POLITICAL FALLOUT 

The residents of Mayfair are 
ecstatic over what the Muslims have 
accomplished and this has caused 
Mayor Marion Barry and Police Chief 
Maurice Turner (both Black) to come 
out and openly support the Mus 1 i m 
effort. The residents of the adja
cent project through the Paradise 
Tenant Council Association have now 
asked the Muslims to patrol Para
dise Manor as well. The Nation of 
Islam has as yet not accepted the 
offer, perhaps for a lack of man
power - very few locals are in
volved in the patrols. 

The popularity of the Muslim 
patrols and the open support of the 
Black D.C. government have put the 
local media masters - mostly Jews -
in a quandary. They do not want to 
attack this effective Black effort 

directly, but they despise and fear 
Farrakhan's Black Nationalism and 
anti-Semitism. Instead, they at
tempt to attack it indirectly, for 
example the Washington Post pub
lished an editorial criticizing the 
Barry Administration for doing such 
a bad job that the Black Muslim 
patrols became necessary. This is a 
clever approach, but ordinary 
Blacks will most likely see it for 
what it is as they now thoroughly 
distrust the Jews and the media. 

WHICH WAY FARRAKHAN? 

In recent months the Nati on of 
Islam's propaganda has moved away 
from open racism and the call for a 
Black Nation to an emphasis on 
economic, social and religious is
sues. This transformation can be 
seen in their newspaper Final call, 
in their local radio and TV broad
casts, and even in Farrakhan's 
speeches which were once charact
erized by the most inflammatory 
racist rhetoric. This may be a 
healthy ideological development in 
the sense that the movement is 
broadening its intellectual base, 

--» 

or it may be a sign that Farrakhan 
is about to abandon Black Nation
alism and compromise with the Sys
tem in order to obtain its perks, 
privileges and benefits. We hope 
that Farrakhan does not sell out 
his people, but from what we have 
seen already such a move would not 
surprise us. G6 

SUBSCRIBE 
Let us mail The Nationalist di
rectly to you each month. Send 
your subscription to: The Nation
alist, P.O. Box 915, Washington 
Grove, MD 20880. 

Name: 
Address: -----------

Subscription Rates: USA $12 for 
12 issues; Overseas $15 Interna
tional Money Order for 12 issues. 

Two Muslims patrolling complex help a schoolboy, left, fix his bicycle tire. 
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[LETTERS] 

Dear Gary, 

Thanks for New A■erica No3. I 
liked the content very much, and 
a 1 so the generous use of art work. 
The article about "White Slaves" 
was an eye-opener like Matt Ma
lone's earlier article about Thomas 
Jefferson's racial views. I also 
liked your articles overall, whose 
logic and direct style a 1 ways ap
peal to me. I might add that our 
shared military background may have 
something to do with that. Perhaps 
others will find your style too 
blunt and relentless. It al ways 
reminds me of an army advancing on 
a city, then shelling and reducing 
it, taking no prisoners. 

I also enjoyed the March issue 
of The Nationalist. The article 
"NDF at the Movies" was a welcome 
innovation. I believe that there 
are many films which - with appro
priate caveats - can be recommended 
to nationalists. 

I am also pleased that you con
sistently avoid excess negativism. 
For example, you give the Zulus (in 
the movie review) their due that 
they were brave warriors. Al so 
Gordon Gray refused to condemn 
Amanda Kemp (last page) for pro
testing the imposition of "Western 
culture" on non-Whites. And you 
objected to the negativeness in 
John Mauro's letter to the editor. 
Talk about "mud men" and "nauseat
ing Jews" is simply not going to 
increase love for our Race .•.. 
Frankly, I think there is some good 
done by negative racialist publica
tions such as Instauration and The 
Thunderbolt, but I believe you are 
quite right in insisting that the 
paper of a Move11ent should be pri
marily about what we are for, and 
also evince no intrinsic hostility 
toward other races .••. 

Your friend, 
John Newman 
Alexandria, Virginia 

Sir, 

wish to offer a rebuttal to 
your reply to my letter printed in 
the Mar88 Nationalist. I am not 

possessed of "White hate". I nate 
all of our enemies, the enemies of 
the White raci a 1 i st movement re
ga rdl es s of their race. It is a 
matter of fact that our very worst 
enemies are White people. It has 
always been so. Not a single one of 
our natural racial foes, including 
the most ·vicious and cunning - the 
Jews - could do a single thing 
against us were it not for the 
White race traitors that acquiesce 
to their schemes, actively or pas
sively. From the White niega-capi
tal i st who imports cheap alien, 
mongrel labor into the West, to the 
White cop who clubs the White moth
er to the sidewalk and rips her 
child from her arms to place on a 
school bus heading for a Black 
school in the inner city, to the 
White federal marshall who assassi
nates the tax protester or decent 
man who does not want his children 
corrupted in the fi 1th and mi re of 
modern schooling (i.e. John Sing
er), to the White trash who scream 
obscenities and hurl rocks at White 
patriots along with their Jew and 
mongrel ''brethren". 

Our most courageous and effec
tive street activist, Tom Metzger 
of WAR has stated this in different 
ways on many occassions. One of his 
top officers ot the Aryan left 
Wyatt Clay Kaldenberg, editor of 
the De■ocratic Socialist concurs. 
Our two venerable old warriors 
undergoing the fire of ZOG' s in
quisition, Pastors Butler and Miles 
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feel the same. What is happening is 
a cu 11 i ng process so to speak. The 
current and coming tribulations 
wi 11 bring out the best of our 
people, separating the wheat from 
the chaff. I believe that this 
occurs during every historic time 
cycle - it is God's or nature's, if 
you will, way of perfecting the 
species - in this case the Race. 

It is true that many more Whites 
will join the Movement as condi-

• tions deteriorate, but the majority 
will step over the line only after 
the war is won. The System wi 11 
bring itself down due to its inher
ent flaws, contradictions and inca
pacities. Most White sheep will 
never revolt against the System as 
long as their bellies are full, 
they are clothed and sheltered and 
the electronic Jew box keeps hum•• 
ming. I am not a complainer, Mr. 
Gallo, I just wish to emphatically 
declare that during my brief tenure 
on this planet, it has been 
"Whites" who have attacked me most 
bitterly for my racialist beliefs. 
From all I can discern this is more 
the rule than the exception for all 
involved, from the back 1 ine sup
porter to the men on the firing 
front. I sa 1 ute you for your bril-
1 i ant work and dedication with the 
NDF, an organization whose time has 
come - the WAR of the east coasL 

I remain Respectfully, 
John Mauro 
Highland Park, New Jersey 

NDF T-Shirts 
Order your NDF T-shirt now. The 
T-shirt is royal blue with a 
white Starcross and the words 
National Democratic Front in 
white lettering over the heart. 
The shirts are SOS cotton and SOS 
polyester, and they cost $10.00 a 
piece which includes postag~ and 
handling. 

Please send me: 

Sma 11 T-Shi rts 
Medium T-Shirts 
Large T-Shirts 
X-Large T-Shirts 

Enclosed is my check for the 
total made payable to NDF, P.O. 
Box 915, Washington Grove, MD 
20880. 
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NDF 
•videotapes 

No.1 Introduction to the NDF -
Meeting on March 22, 1987 with 
speech by Gary Gallo and 
question and answer period. 

No.2 Crossfire - See Gary Gallo 
battle Braden and Buchanan 
on the nationally televised 
show Crossfire. 

No.3 White Unity Day March - The 
NDF's first march, January 16, 
1988 with speeches by Gordon 
Gray, John Metzger, Tom Metz
ger and Gary Ga 11 o. 

All videotapes are $15.00 each. 
Make checks payable to The Nation
alist, P.O. Box 915, Washington 
Grove, MD 20880. Price includes 
postage and handling. 

NDF 
Audio Cassette 

Tapes 
Now you can hear the message of 

Democratic Nationalism on audio 
cassette tape. Learn our i deo} ogy 
while driving in your car. Please 
order by number and indicate the 
quantity of each tape ordered. Make 
check payab 1 e to The Na ti ona 1 is t, 
P.O. Box 915, Washington Grove; 
Maryl and, 20B80. The prices 1 i sted 
include postage and handling. 

No.1 Introduction to the NDF .. $5.00 
Meeting March 22,1987; 
Speech by Gary Gallo and Ques
tion & Answer period. 

No.2 The NDF's Program of Democra-
tic Nationalism ......... $5.00 

No.3 Best of the Nationalist: 
Articles On the Nature of Our 
Plutocracy ............. $6.00 

The Nationalist, Hay 1988 

SOON WE WILL ALL LOOK LIKE THIS 

if we do not act to bring an end to the pollution of our beautiful 
land. The massive chemical dumping of U.S. industry has already made 
the water in most areas in the country impossible to clean properly. 
The chemicals seep from eroding cans in dumps like those above into 
the ground water supply and then into our bloodstreams. The filtration 
plants are hopelessly inadequate to deal with all the new chemicals 
that are now found in our drinking water. Do the capitalists know 
this? Yes. Do the politicians know this? Yes. So what have they done 
other than switch to Perrier water? 

The answer is nothing ■uch. The Envi ronmenta 1 Protect ion Agency is 
hopelessly out of its league when it comes to fighting industry. It 
does not have the resources, organization or cooperation of business 
that it needs to even clean up the chemical dumps that now exist, let 
alone prevent new dumps from being established. Illegal chemical 
dumping where the capitalists work hand in glove with Organized Crime 
to circumvent government regulation is so widespread that it makes a 
farce of what little the EPA is doing. 

Only the crushing of capitalis■ can save our precious environment from 
the ravages of its self-interest ethic. And only the defeat of com
munism, which is ·equally materialistic, can save the environment in 
the rest of the world. We will breathe clean air and drink pure water 
only when our nation is led by men dedicated to living in harmony with 
nature. Then the acid rain that destroys our forests and lakes will 
end, then the redwoods wi 11 no longer be cut down, then the condors, 
eagles, bears and wolves will no longer be threatened with extinction. 
The White Race can live happily only in a beautiful, clean and natural 
environment. Nationalists have always understood this and their ene
mies, the capitalists and communists - those who care for things more 
than people - never have. 

HELP US PRESERVE THE AWE ANO MAJESTY OF THE WONDERS OF NATURE! 

For ■ore infoniation write or call: National De■ocratic Front. P.O. 
Box 915, Washington Grove, Maryland 20880; (301) 670-0159. 


